NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 6TH JANUARY 2016

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.R.Cox. Cllr.S.Steel. Cllr.M-C Oswald-Jones

Mrs. J.Childs
1.
Apologies for absence.

Apologies were received from Cllr.F.Boucher

2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None.
3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.
4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 9th November 2015 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.


Cllr. Trim informed the PC that there is to be a public enquiry regarding the planning application for houses to 
be built at the Old Wyevale Nursery site on 22nd March.  

Cllr. Trim advised that application 15/503580/FULL has been deferred as new information was presented.  
Therefore the PC would still have the opportunity to comment.
6.
Parish Maintenance Scheme.

More pot holes in Lewson Street, Norton Lane, Provender Lane and Worlds End had appeared and would be 
reported to KCC.


The bin on the corner of the sports field had not been emptied again and was overflowing.  This would be 
reported to SBC.

There had been fly tipping of a Christmas Tree, four tyres and a kitchen appliance in Norton Lane at the 
entrance of 'Robins Nest'.

Packaging , litter and polystyrene had been disregarded in Lower Road, Norton.

Cllr. Cox had arranged for the street signs in Norton Buckland & Stone to be cleaned. SBC do not make 
provisions for the cleaning of  signs. The PC agreed for these to be done twice a year at a cost of £35 each 
time.
7.
Planning Permission.

Application 15/503580/FULL (deferred 17/12/2015)

Revised application for stationing of one residential caravan as amended by revised site location. 

             Amended description and revised noise impact assessment
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Application 14/502507/FULL

Appeal lodged by Mr.D.Petherick in relation to change of use from stables to office and workshop B1 use land 
adjacent to Rushett Bungalow Rushett Lane Norton.
8.
Correspondences


A Clean for the Queen poster had been placed on the Notice Board. To celebrate the Queens 90th birthday  
to make her birthday litter free SBC are requesting that no black sacks be put into blue bins from 4-6th March.

The PC had received notification from Highways England and SBC regarding proposed lorry park on M20.

Christmas cards to the PC had been received by e mail from Cllr.Andrew Bowles and the Mayor & Mayoress 
of Swale.

A letter from the Lord-Lieutenant of Kent office had been received inviting the Chairman to the Civic 


Service at Maidstone Cathedral on 15th March.
9.
Councillors Report

Cllr.M-C Oswald-Jones reported a large pot hole in front of Bennett's Gardens garages.
10.
Finance
10.1.
The Parish Council precept figure for 2016/2017 was agreed at £6023. 39p.  The additional council tax for 
band D properties will be £31.31 compared to £31.27 in 2015/16.  The percentage change is an 
increase of 0.13%.
10.2.
The balance of the bank account as at 9th November 2015 was £8002.97p.
10.3.
The following cheques were approved and signed:-


000634  Norton Village Hall Mgt. Comm.

Hire of Hall 06/01/2015 
£ 12.   00


000635   Mrs.J.Childs




Clerks Salary


£699.  84


000636  Mrs J Childs




Annual Telecoms

£155.  53
11.
Any other Business

None
12.
Items for next Meeting

13.
Date of Next Meeting


Monday 7th March 2016
















Meeting closed at 8.45p.m.
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